
 
 

University of Nebraska at Omaha 

CBA Green Team 

February 9, 2016 2-3pm 

CBA Mammel Hall Room 200 

Attending 

Rick Yoder 

Jean Waters 

Brianne McDonald 

Edward Johnson 

David Nielson 

Michael O’Hara 

Chelsea Bailey

 

Messages 

Messages are reviewed at every meeting. Brianne will send messages to Chelsea and David Nielson for 

the Mammel Hall digital displays. The reusable water bottle message will be skipped and replaced with 

Stedman’s Café message. Jean and Heather will work on the messaging. 

Aug – Welcome week/Solar Umbrella (Rick)   Feb 1 – Reusable Water Bottles (Jean) 

Sep 14 – P2 Week/ Waste Mgmt (Jean)   Feb 25 – Stedman’s Cafe (Jean and Heather) 

Oct 5 – Campus Sustainability Month Facilities (Rick) Mar 14 – Seven Days of Service (Lacey) 

Oct 26 – Transportation (Michael)   Apr 4 -  Earth Day (Michael) Clothing Swap  

Nov 16 – Food (Repeat message)   Apr 25 – Move out (Jean will ask Dale Easley) 

Dec 7 – Lights/energy (Repeat message)   May 16 – Summer/orientation (Jean/repeat) 

Jan 4 –Transportation  

Jan 11 – Vestibule (Repeat message) 

Waste Wise/Hydration Station 

Waste Wise numbers are reviewed monthly. These numbers include the trash and recycling at Mammel 

Hall. Per student ratio is also recorded for waste and recycling. This month Brianne added a distinction 

between the recycling numbers including and excluding the shredding bin. Note: for the buildingOS form 

the shredding bins are included in the recycling. 

January totals: 

Trash – 727 lbs 

Recycling (total): 1, 417 lbs 

Recycing (excluding shredding bins): 807 lbs 

Table One on following page shows Jan 2016 waste and recycling per student in comparison to Dec 

2015. This information is excluding the shredding bin.   

 



 

 

Table 1. CBA Mammel Hall Waste and Recycling per student (excluding shredding bins) 

Hydration Station 

January 2016 hydration station numbers show 4, 291 disposable water bottles prevented by students, 

faculty, and staff using the Mammel Hall hydration stations.  

UNO CBA Environmental Results 

Jean discussed her Environmentally Preferably Purchasing project and shared UNO CBA environmental 

results. Purchasing 5 tons of 30% recycled content paper saved 

 13 tons wood 

 147 MMBTU – British Thermal Unit 

 11.36 metric tons green house gas 

 97,771 gallons water 

 8,511 lbs solid waste 

 46 lbs NOx nitrogen oxides 

 131 lbs SO2 sulfur dioxide 

 26 lbs PM particulate matter 

 11 lbs HAP – hazardous air pollutants 

 13 lbs VOC – volatile organic compound 

 45 lbs BOD – biochemical oxygen demand 
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Clothing Swap 

Clothing Swap is scheduled for Tuesday, April 19, 2016 from 10:00-1:00pm om the Mammel Hall atrium. 

Brianne has sent in the contract form for building use and the event has been approved by the CBA 

Dean’s Office. Donation drop off locations are CBA advising office and NBDC office. Brianne will collect 

clothing at the NBDC office and Annesha will collect clothing at the CBA Advising office. Student 

organization Delta Sigma Phi is willing to help and has offered volunteers for the event. Items to be 

accepted are clothing items although belts, shoes, handbags will not be turned away if donated.  

Earth Week 

Earth Week is April 18-22, 2016 with Earth Day being on Friday, April 22, 2016. The Green Team will be 

putting together activities during the week for Mammel Hall. Suggestions are: waste sort, speakers, 

electronic recycling. Other ideas included handing out Stedman’s Café “bucks” to those seen doing a 

good deed.  

Earth Week Schedule 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Waste Sort 
10:00am 
Electronics 
Recycling 

Clothing Swap 10-
1pm 
Electronics 
Recycling 

Electronics 
Recycling 

Electronics 
Recycling 

Electronics 
Recycling 

 

Announcements/Updates 

1. Earth Day Omaha will be on Saturday, April 16, 2016.  

2. Proposal to begin doing Stedman’s Café “bucks” for rewards to Mammel Hall students, faculty, 

and staff for doing good deeds (does not have to be environmental focus).  

3. Edward Johnson will give information on Cartridges for Kids to Chelsea for highlighting in the 

CBA newsletter 

4. Edward Johnson shared paper towel usage at CBA Mammel Hall: 156 cases of paper towels used 

per year at Mammel Hall; 12 rolls in one case; around three cases per month used.  

5. Brianne will send out Doodle poll to Green Team members asking availability for Green Team 

meetings. Meetings may change based on poll results. 


